## FWP.MT.GOV



## THE **OUTSIDE** IS IN US ALL.

November 20, 2019

US Forest Service – Bozeman Office Attn: Mary Erickson, Forest Supervisor PO Box 130 Bozeman, Montana 59771

RE: Comment Correction to the Preliminary EA for the South Crazy Mountains Land Exchange

Dear Ms. Erickson:

Montana Fish, Wildlife & Parks has learned that one our comments was based on incorrect information. We wish to rectify this and hope you include this letter as an addendum to our comment letter dated November 18, 2019.

We stated in the first bullet on the first page of our comment letter, that sections 8 and 4 in Park County had no public access. We have since learned this is incorrect and want to acknowledge that. Because there is access to both sections, we wish to withdraw the statement: "We believe this land exchange would be positive for habitat conservation, hunter opportunity, and recreational access." FWP remains neutral on the land exchange.

Thank you for considering this letter as an addendum to our comments. If there are additional questions regarding wildlife, please contact Howard Burt (406) 994-6935 or <a href="https://hburt@mt.gov">hburt@mt.gov</a> and for fisheries questions please contact Travis Horton at (406) 994-3155 or <a href="https://hburt@mt.gov">hburt@mt.gov</a>.

Sincerely,

Mark Deleray

Region 3 Supervisor

on Mank Delenay Barb S Beck

Barb Beck

Region 5 Supervisor